
 
 
 

Board   Mee�ng   Minutes  
April   14,   2020  

 
 

 
A�ending:   Jane   Spence,   Sherry   Reilly,   Victor   Prince,   Jason   Lumia,   Donald   Thomas,   Arthur  
Carpenter-Holmes,   Emily   Jones,   Ben   Ma�hews,   Joe   Davis,   Richard   Yates,   Ryan   Ware,   Crislyn  
Lumia,   Jason   Jones,   Tom   Lynch,   Lee   Dunn,   Steve   Sternberg,   Goeff   Kruczek,   John   Harrington,  
Chris   Mackay  
 
  
Call   to   Order   at   7:32:   March   mee�ng   minutes:   Joe   mo�oned   and   Ryan   seconded   -   minutes  
approved  
 
COVID-19   and   ALL   Update:   Sherry   referenced   the   email   she   sent   last   week   regarding   thoughts  
for   moving   forward.   We   would   love   to   play   asap   but   we   don't   know   when   that   is.   It   is   a  
conversa�on   amongst   all   leagues   in   the   district.   Other   leagues   are   proceeding   similarly.   Some  
are   adamant   about   having   a   summer   league.   We   will   refund   any   �me   but   the   hope   is   that   we  
can   get   out   on   fields   and   play.   Guidance   from   LLI   in   terms   of   what   they   do   will   guide   what   the  
rest   of   us   will   do.   Ellen   has   said   if   Williamsport   says   no,   maybe   local   leagues   would   be   interested  
in   doing   something   else.   It’s   all   on   the   table   and   the   bo�om   line   is   we   want   to   play.   A   couple   of  
people   have   asked   what   we   are   going   to   do   and   we   will   refund   if   necessary   but   no   one   has  
asked   for   a   refund   yet.  

 
Sponsors/Uniforms:   We   were   not   fully   ready   with   the   teams   so   that’s   good.   ⅔   have   paid  
sponsorship   dues.   Op�ons   for   next   steps:  

1. use   those   uniforms   that   are   ready   for   summer/fall   team.   those   not   used   -   comp  
for   following   spring  

2. If   we   don’t   play   at   all,   we   can   s�ck   to   fall   uniforms   and   comp   next   spring.  
Financially   we   could   do   either   scenario   and   be   ok.   We   are   commi�ed   to   doing  
everything   we   can   to   pump   up   sponsors   -   asking   people   to   patronize   their  
businesses.  

We   are   going   to   reach   out   to   all   sponsors   le�ng   them   know   that   we   appreciate   their  
sponsorship   during   this   tough   �me   and   are   going   to   rally   our   community   to   support   them.   Lee  
wants   to   get   some   sense   of   our   future   to   let   them   know.  
Chris   asked   about   sponsors   that   are   financially   struggling.   Sherry   said   we   need   to   reach   out    and  
tell   them   we   are   going   to   do   whatever   they   need.   We   want   to   keep   our   sponsors   no   ma�er  
what.   If   a   sponsor   doesn’t   want   to   carry   over   their   sponsorship   to   next   spring,   we   can   refund.   
 



 
 
Gala:   We   had   started   dona�on   solicita�ons   and   have   a   number   of   items   -   experiences   and  
physical   items.   A   lot   of   asks   are   s�ll   outstanding.   Crislynis   reaching   out   to   those   people   to   thank  
for   considera�on   and   and   let   them   know   we   are   pu�ng   the   gala   on   hold   for   now.   Our   contract  
with   bid   service   is   valid   un�l   June   2021   and   it   can   be   used   if   we   do   the   event   in   the   fall.   We  
shouldn’t   be   doing   any   asks   for   money   un�l   fall   and   at   that   point   we   will   need   to   think   about  
what   we   do...   maybe   small   live   auc�on,   very   undetermined.   Maybe   do   some   type   of   gathering.  
John   asked   about   financial   implica�ons   of   not   holding   the   gala.   
 
Sherry   said   Suzie   can   speak   to   it   but   in   the   mean�me,   one   of   our   biggest   expenses   is   uniforms  
and   we’ve   only   printed   half   and   they   will   be   used.   Umpires   is   big   and   we   won’t   be   paying   un�l  
we   are   back   on   the   fields   and   will   be   less.   We   have   120k   in   the   bank   right   now   and   have   paid   big  
expenses   already.   We   can   handle   refunds.   Jason   asked   if   we   are   ge�ng   reimbursed   for   fields.  
Sherry   is   asking   tamika   and   Suzie-   thinks   we   don’t   pay   if   we   don't   use.   Joe   reported   that   primary  
expense   for   fields   was   for   city   staff   to   prep   them   and   they   are   no   longer   doing.   Permits   are  
primary   expense   now.   Sherry   will   find   out   what   we   are/aren’t   paying.   
 
Fields:   The   only   update   is   li�le   Simpson   is   converted   with   a   mound   etc.   they   did   a   really   good  
job.   John   H   asked   if   there   is   any   issue   with   city   funding   for   the   workers.   How   much   money   we  
have   to   play   around   with.   Maybe   we   can   reallocate   to   improving   the   fields.  
 
Long   Term   Field   Development:   Stevenson   -   backstop   going   up   last   week   and   rest   will   be   done   in  
next   week   or   two.  
 
Treasury   Report:   If   we   have   the   money   there   for   good   publicity,   possibly   donate   to   a   cause   in  
the   city.   Sherry   will   check   with   Suzie   about   what   kind   of   dona�on   we   could   make.   Alive,  
community   lodgings.   Sherry   and   Lee   will   do   some   research   and   get   back   to   the   board   with  
sugges�ons.   

 
Next   Mee�ng   –   May   12,   2020   
 
Adjourn   -   8:03  
 
  


